
WORNALL HOMESTEAD HOMES ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING 

Thursday, November 1, 2007 
St. Andrews Episcopal Church 

 
Meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Tom Cooke, President, who then introduced 
Charlie Rogers.  Charlie introduced His Honor, Mayor Mark Funkhouser, who spoke for 
one half hour about his plans for Kansas City.  His goal is to have Kansas City become a 
“Community of Choice”, where people want to live, and to improve citizens satisfaction. 
His Honor then took questions from the audience until 8:00 p.m.   
 
We broke for refreshments for 10 minutes.  Then Tom spoke for a few minutes about 
The Block Captain program and passed out a signup sheet for same. He mentioned some 
of the things we have been working on, such as security and snowplowing, for which 
there has been little interest, and the success of our first annual 4th of July Parade.   
 
There was no financial report due to the absence of John Rich, Treasurer.  Copies of the 
minutes of the last meeting were available. 
 
Tom introduced Vice President, Walker Woods, who conducted the election of Board 
Members.  Three members of the Board are running again:  Tom Cooke, Karen Kvicala 
and Sue Scholl.  Walker explained the responsibilities of Board members and asked for 
any nominations from the floor.  Since there were none, Tim Scholl moved that we elect 
by acclaimation all three candidates.  The vote was unanimous to retain all three for the 
next three years. 
 
Tom then asked for questions from the floor and brief discussion was held on several 
issues.  One of these was the concern of four homeowners whose homes back up to the 
new Avenues Bistro at 63rd and Wornall Rd.  They have had several issues with the 
landlord, who is not cooperating.  Mark Forsythe volunteered to speak with the landlord 
and Tom said the Board would contact HACCD to see what else we can do to help. 
 
To conclude the evening, Sue Scholl held a drawing for two door prizes, tickets to two 
local theatres.  The winners were Norma Telton and Kirk Duncan.  Meeting was 
adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Nancy Jonas Wilson, Secretary 
 
The next Board meeting will be held on December 8, 2007, 9:30 a.m., at The Childrens 
Place, 2 E. 59th St.  Walker Woods will be responsible for refreshments. 


